
 
 

      
Pamela Sherwood 

Senior Regulatory and Compliance Counsel 
1120 South Tryon Street 

    Suite 700 
  Charlotte, NC 28203 

    brightspeed.com 
         

    
 February 7, 2023 

 
VIA E-FILE  
 
Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, PO Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 

Re: Case No. TN-2023-0237 
Additional Supplemental Information  

 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 
 On February 6th, Brightspeed provided supplemental information to its notice to the 
Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) of certain name changes filed with the 
Missouri Secretary of State. It has come to Brightspeed’s attention that there are two items related 
to the adoption tariffs that need correction. 
 
First, an adoption notice was filed for CenturyTel of Northwest Arkansas. The Commission Staff’s 
records indicate this entity doesn’t currently have any effective tariffs. The tariff that an adoption 
notice was filed for had been previously cancelled. That adoption notice was filed in error is hereby 
withdrawn.  
 
Second, a revised title sheet containing adoption notice language was filed for CenturyTel 
Broadband Services when only an adoption notice should have been filed. Brightspeed submits 
the attached substitute tariff adoption notice for CenturyTel Broadband Services. 

 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 704-314-2249 or Claudia 

Sands at 704-314-2368.  Thank you.   
 

 Sincerely, 

 



 
 

Pamela H. Sherwood 
Senior Regulatory and Compliance Counsel 

 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


